Kabir in Schools

Arvind Sardana’s report on school visits, 3 Jan. 09

 Accompanied by Kaluram and Narayanji we (Sandip and Arvind) went to three schools on 3rd Jan. The first one at Bhairwakhedi was a primary school that has been recently upgraded to a middle school. Soon after we arrived all the children present on that day squeezed into a large classroom and then it was open house. Children came forward in groups to present Kabir Bhajans that they knew and were fond of. Many of them practiced at home after the first few lessons from Kaluram and Narayanji.  One or two of these kids were quite exceptional in their singing and confidence. Later on more children participated presenting a song or a poem of their choice and soon the Head Master had the entire group singing a bhajan.  Older children were a little reserved though one could notice that they would hum along and encourage the younger ones. This school has an enthusiastic group of teachers who were clearly encouraging the programme. 
Talking to some of these children one could make out that they were using the leaflet of bhajans that had been circulated to each child. This way they could select and also work on their own at home. Family members too appeared to join in easily and some of them also came over to the school once they heard that Kaluram and Narayanji were around. A message that was often repeated by many “ya sab padhai ka sat sat karma ha”.

The second school at Tonkkala wasn’t as interesting. This is a hostel for tribal children though the school also has children from the village too.  The teachers were supportive probably not as encouraging.  Some of the children presented a few Bhajans. However the other children told us that their enthusiastic friends who had been practicing were absent that day. They had left early for the weekend. 
The third site was a girls’ school at Tonk Khurd that has large group of girls from the Kasturba Gandhi Girls hostel situated next to the school. Here Kaluram and Narayanji had formed small groups of 3-5 girls who would practice & sing together.  These groups presented and they were quite amazing. They had caught on to the spirit and they sang together at the hostel, amid their other activities. They were using the booklets distributed. These girls were from different villages around and many of them knew of people in their village or family who sang Bhajans. They appeared to find an easy resonance with their culture. It was indeed heartening to see a very modest but decently run government hostel providing an opportunity to so many girls by picking up the cost of their education. It does radiate hope. 
Later on over tea Naryanji and Kaluram reported that out of the ten schools that they were interacting with many groups of children had begun to take interest. However they would be required to go to some of schools more often for the lessons. They were also planning a small one day get together for groups from all the schools- may be after the annual exams. What they hadn’t broached so far was a more intense round of discussions or art activities. This was planned. 
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